
3/23/2020 

Leyden BOH meeting, 7pm,  conference call due to the Governor’s Order suspending Open Meeting Law 

during the Coronavirus pandemic 

Attending:  Ellen White, Randy Crochier, Beth Kuzdeba, and Marcia Miller 

Commenced at 7pm  

Meeting was through Conference call via freeconferencecall.com. 
Details to join the meeting were posted. 
 

1. Reviewed and approved Nov 2019 minutes.  Beth motioned to approve, Marcia seconded the 

motion, and it was a unanimous vote by a roll call to approve. 

2. Reviewed draft of “Town of Leyden Policy on Use of the Town Hall”.  Ellen will e-mail John 

Higgins details of the discussion. 

3. Reviewed FRCOG 2019 report that was sent to the town of Leyden.  Randy will start training 

Beth on how to use the on-line permitting system. 

4. Agreed to purchase additional tick tests (16 tests at $15 each) so Leyden residents can have ticks 

tested at a reduced price.   Marcia motioned to approve, Beth seconded the motion, and it was 

a unanimous vote by a roll call to approve. 

5. Reviewed rabid raccoon report from Coates Rd.  No other reports of rabid animals have 

occurred. 

6. Coronavirus (COVID19) updates from Beth who is our FRCOG liaison.  Lisa White, our FRCOG 

nurse, is monitoring the situation and would notify Beth if any Leyden residents have COVID19.  

Two more nurses have been hired to work with Lisa to help during this difficult time.   

7. Updates on retreats/gatherings in Leyden.  Spirit Fire has stopped retreats until April 15, two 

small “centers” in homes are not operating, and Greenfield Center is operating with less than 10 

people at any given time. 

8. Local Upgrade Approval (LUA), Catherine Cayer, 18 Eden Trail Road.  Randy explained the 

replacement of the septic system.  Marcia motioned to approve, Ellen seconded the motion, and 

it was a unanimous vote by a roll call to approve. 

9. Will continue to work on tobacco regulations when BOH can meet in person. 

10. Next meeting is April 27, 7pm, location TBD. 

Adjourned at 8pm   

Submitted by Ellen White, 3/24/2020             

 


